Mr. Strong Hinman,
Asst. Superintendent,
Health and Special Services,
Public Schools of Topeka,
Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Strong:

Answering your favor of the 8th instant, beg to state that we know of no physical education majors that we will be able to graduate this year due to the war.

The only individual that I know of who might be interested in moving on to a better job would be Dave Shirk, coach of all sports at Augusta, Kansas. Dave is one of our A No. 1 top graduates and a marvelous fellow. Dave has some physical impairment due to an illness that he contracted two and a half years ago, and may escape the call. If interested you might look him up.

We have another young fellow at Haskell Institute, - Marvin Vandaveer, who is a dandy, but I believe that he will be called into the service.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH